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Staff Report
October 13, 2016
This report is meant to provide updates to the Board of Directors Academic Affairs Committee:
Class of 2017

AAS celebrated its first graduate of the 2016-2017 school year last month.  A junior who completed both the 11th and 12th grade curriculum was able to graduate early.  She has chosen to start Navy basic training this fall.

College Road Trip Presentation Series
Our Counseling Services Department is hosting two (2) virtual presentations in October, in both English and Spanish.  They hosted their “Navigating the College Application” presentation on October 12th and on October 19th starting at 6 pm, they will host “FAFSA Basics: Money for College.” See attached flyer for more information.
Curriculum Review
Teams from the Academic Affairs Division participated in a robust curriculum review process.  A formal presentation and review is under New Business.
i-Ready Diagnostic Testing

Our returning scholars have completed their i-Ready Diagnostic Test except for a handful of scholars.  New scholars will continue to be tested during Virtual Learning as they enroll with us.  Our Scholar Intervention Coordinator is preparing to distribute the test scores to our families as well as educate them on how to interpret the scores.  I-Ready will help teachers assess the needs of each and every scholar in their class while monitoring progress throughout the school year. 

Mock Election

The High School Social Science Department is participating in the California State Mock Election program, which is sponsored by the California Secretary of State.  This was part of a department project where scholars researched candidates and propositions and learned about civic responsibility.  A ballot that scholars could vote for president and state propositions was distributed using Survey Monkey to our 9th through 12th grade scholars as the culminating piece of the project.  
Science Olympiad
The Middle School Science Department is planning to participate in the regional Science Olympiad at Occidental College in Los Angeles in March.  The goal is to send one (1) team of between five (5) and 15 6th -8th grade scholars to compete in the event.  There will be 23 events for scholars to compete in, and the objective is to increase interest and awareness of science and other STEM fields.  Winners will move on to the state-wide competition. 

Science Wet Labs
AAS is hosting synchronous and asynchronous biology and chemistry labs the first Saturday of every month this school year.  They are held at our San Diego and Thousand Oaks Learning Centers, and streamed for those scholars who are unable to attend in person.  Our first session last Saturday, October 1st, with 24 scholars attending in person and 23 virtually, out of 82 enrolled in our comprehensive biology and chemistry courses.
Special Education Instructor Search
AAS is interviewing for a Special Education Instructor, which would bring our team to four (4) plus our Special Education Manager.  Our goal is to ensure they have a 28:1 ratio, which necessitated the need to increase the size of our Special Education Department
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